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Friday 19th April 2024 

 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

Staff changes from September 2024 

 

I am writing to let you know of some changes to staffing at school that will take effect 

from September 2024. 

 

At the end of term Miss Harris, our Foundation Stage teacher and Miss Underdown, who 

covers classes in Key Stage 2, will both be retiring from teaching.  Mrs Inglis, a member 

of our support staff, will also be retiring at the end of term.  I would like to thank all 

three for their immense contribution whilst they have been working at Loudwater School.  

 

Miss Harris has undertaken a number of roles during the time she has worked at the 

school, originally joining us in 2004. She has worked mainly in Foundation Stage and 

Key Stage 1, taking on the class teacher role in Foundation Stage in 2016.  She has 

been the subject leader for Art and Design and has curated our bi-annual Art Exhibition. 

 

Miss Underdown has been working with us since 2018. In addition to her teaching role, 

she has been the subject leader for Religious Education; an area in which she has 

transformed teaching and learning. 

 

Mrs Inglis has been associated with the school for over 32 years since her own children 

attended Loudwater School.  After helping on a voluntary basis, she became a member 

of support staff and has worked with many children over the years. 

 

Over the next few weeks, we will be advertising for these roles.  Mr Spratt, our new 

Headteacher, will be involved in making the decisions about staffing for next year and as 

soon as we are able to confirm arrangements, we will let you know. 

 

 

 

Kind regards, 

Clare Cunnington 

Headteacher 

 

mailto:office@loudwater.bucks.sch.uk

